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AD HOC FY2011-12 BUDGET SAVINGS REVIEW COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES
March 24, 2011
3:00 p.m.

Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,

In attendance:  Committee Members Stephen Joost (Chair), Bill Bishop and Warren Jones
Guest: Council Member Ray Holt
Also: Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel; Kirk Sherman, Kyle Billy and Kim Taylor – Council Auditor’s Office; Kerri Stewart – Chief Administrative Officer; Kent Olson – Budget Officer; Kevin Holzendorf – Director of Information Technologies; Devin Reed – Director of Central Operations; Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Jessica Stephens – Legislative Services Division; Tony Bates, Tom Wing, Dawn Holder, Rod Morrill, Victor Wilhelm, Jr. and Odile Gracey – Concerned Taxpayers of Duval County; Lynne Barbee – AFSCME; Barrett King – Jacksonville Public Library; Cherrisse Wilks – Central Operations Department
Meeting Convened:  4:03 p.m.

Chairman Joost convened the meeting and asked Chief Administrative Officer Kerri Stewart to give an overview of the budget preparation process and the early prospects for the FY11-12 budget.  Ms. Stewart distributed two handouts – a budget preparation calendar and the 5-year revenue and expense projections from FY11 through FY16 with an explanation of the assumptions.  She stated that the mayor has directed each of the departments to prepare two sets of budget reductions – 10% and 15% from the current year budget.  The mayor plans on producing a draft budget which will show an approximately $60 million deficit and presenting that budget to the City Council in May as required by the Ordinance Code and to the new mayor when the second election is completed in mid-May, along with the list of possible expenditure cuts prepared by the departments.  The tentative budget will be prepared with an assumption of no new revenues of any sort (property tax increase, fee increases, etc.), and with a probable property tax revenue decrease of $25 million based on the continuing decline in taxable property values.  The Property Appraiser’s work on the 2011 tax roll is in an extremely preliminary form as the office is concentrating on trying to close out the 2010 Value Adjustment Board valuation appeals process, and a reliable number on taxable value probably won’t be available until sometime in June.
Ms. Stewart expressed the administration’s desire to provide the committee with whatever information it may need, and the hope that the committee’s work and the administration’s budget preparation process will mesh to their mutual benefit.  She stated that the administration has looked very hard at the internal service funds as the first priority for cost savings, seeking to squeeze out every possible savings from internal operating funds before making cuts to citizen contact functions.  Council Member Jones suggested the need to determine the effects of the withdrawal of some of the constitutional officers and independent authorities from some of the central service functions (computer operations, fleet management, etc.).  It would seem logical that the reduction in the number of participants would tend to increase the cost of service for the remaining customers since their overhead costs are spread across fewer users, and those effects need to be quantified.
Chairman Joost suggested that, given the committee’s short time frame to report and the complexity of the budget, the committee should restrict itself to an intensive study of the internal service funds as a likely place where savings could be found within the few weeks the committee has to do its work.  The committee expressed general agreement with concentrating on the internal service funds.  Council Member Bishop suggested that the committee needs to understand how the internal service funds operate and bill their customers, and why there appears to be discontent among some user agencies about how internal service charges are calculated and billed.
Council Auditor Kirk Sherman stated that there are pros and cons, costs and benefits to either way of providing such services, either in-house or in some privatized form.  He will work with the administration to schedule departmental presentations to the committee.
Council Member Bishop requested clarification at some point as to what constitutes the “other”, “miscellaneous”, “non-departmental expenditures” and other non-specific line items in the revenues and expenditures handout.  The committee needs to know what is contained in these line items and how they can or cannot be controlled.
Chairman Joost suggested that the committee meet on City Council Tuesdays at 2:30 p.m. in April and May.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
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